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HarborOne Credit Union receives regulatory approval
of charter change vote from NCUA and 

MA Division of Banks
Brockton, MA – April 22, 2013 – HarborOne Credit Union today announced that the NCUA Office of Consumer Protection has notified HarborOne that it complied with the procedural requirements of the NCUA’s conversion regulations.  HarborOne also received notification from the Massachusetts Division of Banks that it finds no reason to disapprove of the methods by which the membership vote was taken and that the vote is approved.  Additionally, HarborOne received notification from the FDIC that its application was officially accepted for processing.  HarborOne must wait for approval for FDIC insurance before completing its conversion to a Massachusetts co-operative bank.
With $1.9 billion in assets, HarborOne Credit Union is the largest state-chartered community credit union in New England and one of the top 100 in the country.  HarborOne serves the financial needs of consumer and business banking customers who live or work in Bristol, Norfolk, Plymouth and Barnstable counties through a network of 14 full-serve branches, and a mortgage office in Centerville.  HarborOne also operates a limited-service branch at Brockton High School and 13 free standing ATMs in addition to an ATM at every full service branch.  It received its 5th consecutive “Outstanding” rating for performance on the Community Reinvestment Act (CRA) from the Massachusetts Division of Banks.
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